TOWN OF WINHALL SELECTBOARD 115 VT Route 30

Bondville, Vermont 05340 Special Meeting Minutes for Thursday, September 13, 2018

PRESENT: William Schwartz, Stuart Coleman, Julie Isaacs, Lucia Wing (Secretary), Trevor Dryden (Roads)

ALSO: Marc Pickering (VTrans District #2 Project Manager); Chad Greenwood (Resident Engineer VTrans VT 30 Project)

SITE VISIT: INTERSECTION OF RIVER & AVISON ROAD(S) & VT ROUTE 30:

At 9:00 AM, the Selectboard, Highway Foreman, and representatives of VTrans met to discuss improvements to the above intersection. Discussion included paving a portion of the Town right of away including the entrance to Avison Road and River Road; the State's responsibility for paving the entrance area; signage including a new sign (per State) relocated to River Road along with a "Stop Sign" at the intersection with Route 30; allowing the Town to work in a portion of the State right of way; no State permit required of the Town; improved accessibility; and expanded turning radius on River Road to allow for the increase in traffic as a result of new businesses. The Selectboard and Vtrans would stay in communication for updates.

As there was no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:45 AM; *motion by Coleman; seconded by Schwartz; unanimous.*

Lucia Wing, Secretary Winhall Selectboard	
William Schwartz, Chair	
E Stut en	
E. Stuart Coleman, Vice-Chair	
Julie Isaacs, Member	×